Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT

ABBEY VILLAGE PRIMARY SCHOOLON 14TH MAY 2015
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, A Crompton, M Evans, G France, M France,

S Grime, D Hardy, C Howard, D Metcalfe, R Ogilvie and A Perry
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding.
The Parish Meeting had been held immediately prior to the AGM. The Chair and Clerk had been in attendance, no members of the public had attended.
	15AGM O1
	APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Councillors P Duke, C France and K Jones.


	15AGM 02
	MEMBERSHIP

There were no changes to report.

	1AGM 03
	CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Chair reported that the speed indicator device had finally been purchased and would be fully operational once the lengthsmen had completed their training in siting and using it. The Parish Plan is regularly reviewed and has resulted in improvements to the area. We are lucky to have the lengthsmen who respond quickly and effectively to requests.
The Council is aiming to achieve Quality Parish Status in the coming year.

The Parish precept has been set again at the same level for 2015/16 although it appears on the Council tax statement to be an increase. This is due to the way the Borough Council has accounted for spending.

The Council had awarded grants to a number of local organisations including; Hillside Methodist Church for the Brinscall to Bethlehem event, Brinscall and District Drop In, St Joseph’s Club and the Council had also contributed to the Christmas party for pensioners from the Parish and bought Christmas trees and lights for Abbey Village, Brinscall and Withnell Fold.
St Joseph’s Club makes its function room available free of charge for community based meetings and the Parish Council has hosted a meeting with the Police and Crime Commissioner and a meeting about the planned quarry extension.

Three of the war memorials have had planters made by the lengthsmen and all the memorials have been planted with poppies for the summer and bulbs for the spring. It is planned to continue doing this.

The Council’s liaison with the Eastern Parishes group of Chorley Borough Council has resulted in a new footpath in Brinscall and a repaired path in Withnell. Further projects are under consideration including improvements to the path along the Goit.
The Parish Council continues to work with the County Council in order to improve road safety including the 20 mph speed limits near our schools.

The Parish Council has liaised with the Borough Council regarding the management of Railway Park in Brinscall and of Withnell Nature Reserve. It is very disappointing to note that there has recently been a case of illegal tree felling in the Nature Reserve.

Chorley Borough have agreed to refurbish the play area in Abbey Village in the next 2 years.

Councillor Perry thanked the all Councillors for their commitment, support, diligence and hard work throughout the year and thanked County Councillor K Snape for her interest in many local issues.


	 15AGM 04
	APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
Resolved: That Councillor S Perry 
be appointed Chairman for the year.

Proposed M Evans 
Seconded G France 

Carried Unanimously

	15AGM 05

	APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN
Resolved: That Councillor Dr M France be appointed Vice Chairman for the year.
Proposed A Perry 
Seconded C Howard 
Carried Unanimously

	15AGM 06
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 8th May 2014 having previously been approved as a correct record be signed by the Chair.

Proposed S Perry

Seconded D Hardy
Carried Unanimously

	15AGM 07
	FINANCIAL REPORT

The Council were informed of the present financial position and funds available to the Council which remained the same as in the previous year. 
There being no further business the meeting was closed.


